
Works notice
Tunnel works
Kensington
18 February to mid-March 2025



When we’ll be working
We’ll be working from Tuesday 18 
February to mid-March 2025. 

Works will take place from 7am to 
6pm, with workforce on site from 6am.

Movement of plant and machinery will 
take place from 7am to 6pm.

The timing of work may change 
depending on weather.

What we'll be doing
	– Mobilising plant and machinery to enable 

works within the tunnels via Hobsons 
Road and Childers Street on 18 February, 
after 7am

	– Returning this plant and machinery to the 
Metro Tunnel Hobsons Road site each day 
from 8 to 11 March, after 7am

	– Mobilising this plant and machinery each 
day from 12 to 15 March, after 7am

– Demobilising plant and machinery from 14 
to 17 March, after 7am.

Train testing is scheduled to pause from mid-February to late 
March to allow works to be completed within the tunnels. From 
18 February to mid-March, there will be increased vehicle 
movements on Hobsons Road and Childers Street.

Find out more

metrotunnel.vic.gov.au
1800 105 105 (call anytime)

For languages other than English
please call (03) 9209 0147 

Please contact us if you would like
this information in an accessible
format. If you need assistance due
to a hearing or speech impairment,
visit relayservice.gov.au 
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